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Leamington and District Table Tennis Association

Badges and Shirts
At the last meeting of the Executive Committee various issues were raised about badges and shirts. I have tried to find out a bit more about these.

The badge - The rules specify that a player shall be awarded a badge after representing the Association five times. Many table tennis and other organisations have a similar provision. The present badge is a cloth badge. Presumably the original idea was that the badge was sewed onto the shirt. However I have never seen a player do this. It also means that we cannot have team shirts with badges already on them. It might be better to award players a lapel badge (like the badges teams exchange at the Olympics). Good quality die struck pin badges are available via the web – see for example www.lapelpinbadges.co.uk – at a cost of about 50p to £1 depending on the size and the number ordered. Players could then wear the lapel pin on their shirts or their tracksuits or ordinary clothes as they preferred.

Badge style - The badge uses the full shield of the old Leamington Borough Council. The problems with this are:-

· The shield is designed to be reproduced as a full size shield – say about a foot high - and is too complicated for the detail to be reproduced clearly.

· The complete shield needs five colours which would be expensive to reproduce.

These problems are common to many shields and most organisations get round them by using the main symbols from their shield – for example the bear and ragged staff is the main symbol on the Warwickshire shield. As an experiment I have reproduced the main features of the Leamington shield (the two tailed green lion with three red stars). I have tried out a black and white version as a letterhead and Richard Grover has tried the coloured version on the web site home page. Comments received have been favourable. The shield would of course remain the Leamington shield for use when appropriate.
Shirts - I have looked at various ways of providing shirts. What I have discovered is a web site that offers a range of clothing with an embroidered badge – see www.worldleisurewear.com – the features of this are:-

· There is no minimum order (though prices reduce for an order of six or more)
· a range of clothing such as t shirts, polo shirts, sweat shirts, tracksuits, fleeces and jackets.

·  a wide range of colours so individual clubs could have their own colour shirt if they wished.
· Orders can be made by individuals (or teams) direct via the web or post – so no administration for the Association – it would just advertise the link on the web site and in the handbook
· 10% credit to the Association on the total value of all orders based on our badge.

· A single embroidered badge set up fee (normally £40-70 but at present reduced to £15) after which there is no obligation

· Costs about £10 for a t shirt or £15 for a polo shirt plus £4 for an embroidered badge

· Styles and colours are not subject to frequent change so further orders can be placed later.
I do not see this as being the solution in all circumstances as it may sometimes be possible to buy cheaper ‘end of line’ shirts from a mail order table tennis firm. However it does offer us the opportunity to have all types of clothing with an embroidered badge for those that would like it. There is no down side to this once the initial £15 fee is paid.
Members of the Committee may like to look at the web sites referred to before the meeting to see what they think. 

Estyn Williams
General Secretary
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